
 

 

Minutes of the Wroxham and District U3A AGM 

April 17th 2.30 at The Hub 
 

1. Apologies for absence: Di Stagg, Janet Casey, Brenda Gander, Di Twitchett. 

2. Minutes of the last AGM were recalled, agreed and signed, with no matters arising 

3. Chairman’s report 
I am delighted to report that we have enjoyed another largely successful year with our 

membership remaining strong although slightly down on the previous year.  We have 

enjoyed many excellent speakers at our regular monthly meetings which continue, as 

always, at the Hub in Wroxham at 2.30pm on the third Tuesday of each month, other than 

August when we do not meet at all.   Our Christmas party is also held a week earlier in 

December and is always much enjoyed by those who attend. 

The number of groups has fallen during the year although those that remain continue to 

meet regularly.  We could, however, do with some new groups being formed.  One of the 

key aims of the U3A is to encourage members to lead groups on any subject they are 

enthusiastic about so that we can learn from one another.  If there is some subject which 

enthuses you do please consider setting up a group for others to join. 

The Committee meets on alternate months to discuss the necessary business of the 

branch but sadly two members of the Committee are stepping down from key roles today.  

Sue Badger, who has served as our Secretary for the last two years, is leaving us; we are 

very grateful for all she has done and are sorry to be losing her.    Jan Barrington has 

kindly agreed to take on that role and we are delighted to have her on board in that 

capacity.   

Margaret Cobbold has served as our Treasurer for three years and has done an excellent 

job for us but is sadly unable to continue, although she plans to remain on the Committee.  

We therefore now need a new Treasurer and, to date, nobody has offered their services.  

We really must appoint a treasurer and the job is not an onerous one, so please do think 

very carefully about whether you could offer your services in this role.  Margaret would be 

more than happy to offer help and advice. 

There is, of course, an ongoing need to keep replacing Committee members particularly in 

the main roles because the rules of the U3A limit the time any one person can serve.  An 

essential aspect of the U3A is that it is an organisation run by the members for the 

members so, again, please give some serious thought to whether you could offer your 

services to help keep our branch functioning.  You will be very welcome. 

We look forward to another enjoyable year. 

John Long 

 

 



 

 

4. Treasurer’s report 

4a. Auditor’s additional comments: 

Paul Badger audited the accounts for the second year running. He described Margaret’s 

books as being “clear, well organised and accurate”. He pointed out that although the 

published profit was £122.04, this did not take into account 2 factors which skew the profit 

for the trading year 2017-18, which were 

a) The Mississippi river boat deposit (£240) was paid in the previous year 

b) 9 subscriptions (£135) were paid early and included in the previous year’s accounts. 

When there 2 factors are considered, the trading profit was £17.04. However, if the 

exceptional items are removed, the true financial trend is revealed. The Mississippi boat 



 

 

profit of £213.00 and the commission of £36 from the Turkish sales are removed, there is 

an underlying loss of £231.96. If nothing changes, this sort of loss can only be sustained 

for a limited number of years. The committee must consider this trend and  

a) increase income 

b) decrease expenditure or 

c) put its collective head in the sand and do nothing. 

Interest Group Reports 

a) Lunch Group 

The group meets on the last Friday of the month if possible, and has gone to a different pub every 

time this year, and we are still finding new ones within reasonable reach.  We have had up to 

twelve people coming, and have enjoyed good food and conversation.  Any member of U3A is 

welcome if they sign the sheet at the general meetings or let Corrie know a few days before. 

The proposed meeting on 27th April at The Forge, near Aylsham will be postponed to May 4th due 

to Mike Douglass's funeral on that day. 

b) Evening Dining:  Nicole Rufford was not present and forwarded no report 

c) Birding and Bird Banter: Di Stagg’s report 

Bird Outings. We had 8 outings this year which were erratically attended, though a few stalwarts 

braved some challenging weather. Another problem has been the dreadful decline in birds. One 

reason for our low waterfowl count is that the water level has been too high for waders, who have 

departed for shallower waters. Nevertheless, the group has visited most reserves in the area and 

there have been some highlights, such as a gooseander and smew at Barton Broad, together with 

a kingfisher, 2 water rails, a marsh harrier and teal, 5 mute swans and a gull. 

Birding Banter. The majority of Birding Banters have been very successful. We meet at Bijou on a 

Friday morning and have up to 9 members present. The sessions are part talk and part teach, 

often using quizzes, bird recognition card games, display items and numerous Identification books. 

Subjects have included flight, migration, nest-building, feathers and how to recognise groups of 

birds. Recent outings are discussed including sightings in the Big Garden Birdwatch. Please join us 

even just for a taster. It is not a closed group and is designed for all levels of experience and 

physical abilities. No question is too simple; no bird is too obvious. We do “passion” but not 

“serious”. 

d) Classical Music: led by Brian Keane. Brian reported that attendance was erratic, ranging from 1 

to 11, with an average of 7. Recently a variety of musical choices has been initiated by other 

members, and this has led to a wider and more eclectic programme. 

e)French Conversation 

French conversation   Bijou Wine Bar*   Weekly Thursdays 15.00 – 16.30 



 

 

Group leader – Jane Monks 

Anyone can turn up without needing to contact me. 

We have a regular core of about 6, with others dropping in and out.  We are comfortable with 

people who come and mainly listen while they gain confidence.  We encourage everyone to 

prepare a few words on a subject of their own choosing.  It might just be a question about 

vocabulary, or they could bring a photo or an interesting object. 

Where I have email addresses I occasionally share a snippet I have found on line.  I can also warn 

people this way if I am prevented from being there.  The regulars usually meet with or without me. 

I don’t teach as such, but give advice, help with vocabulary and suggest on-line learning methods 

such as Duolingo, which is free, for those who want to further improve their French. 

Venez nous rejoindre, vous serez les bienvenu(e)s 

*Bijou Wine Bar at Bouchon, opposite Wroxham Station    

Station Road Business Park, Horning Road West Hoveton, NR12 8QJ, 

f) History Group: Report by Frances Dewis 

g) Photography Group: Report by Mary Long 

 
The past year has been an interesting one for the photographic group 
with trips out photographing many interesting places including historic houses with their 
gardens,  
chimneys, reflections in puddles a cold day, Bridges and the Cathedral in Norwich 
Our numbers have increased then declined and we are now a small group who enjoy 
taking good photos and learning new aspects of photography. 
We look forward to more interesting subjects and some fun along the way for 2018 /2019 
 
h) Play Reading Group: Report by Sue Badger 
 
So many plays seemingly to choose from! But the criteria demanded from a small troupe 
such as ours restrict the choice: nothing too long, enough characters to involve everyone, 
nothing too trite (no Derek Benson, then),  nor too heavy (sorry, Kit Marlowe), and above 
all, availability of play sets. Faced with a plethora of playwrights largely unknown in the 
Play Reading section of The Forum, the task of selecting a suitable script can be 
somewhat daunting. We enlisted the help of Broadland High School, which generously lent 
us copies of Journey’s End by R.C.Sherriff; we bought our own copies of An Inspector 
Calls by J.B. Priestley, and borrowed plays by, among others, Alan Ayckbourn, Daphne du 
and John Osborne from  The Forum. Sue entertained the group with the Shakespeare 
romp, having gleaned her best ideas from the Shakespeare Workshop Day organised by 
the Third Age Trust in conjunction with the RSC. We tended to meet once a month at 
Bijou, though occasionally convened in The Horse and Groom in Tunstead: both good 
venues. The sessions were about 2 hours long, were informal and most enjoyable. Thank 

you to all participants for making this Interest Group interesting, 
 
i)  General Meeting Speakers: Maggie Richardson’s Report 



 

 

 
The overall aim of the U3A is to be Educational, however, this does not mean we have to 
return to the classroom or pass  tests at the end of each year. Learning at any age and in 
any environment should in my opinion be interesting, informative and sometimes fun,  I try 
to keep this in mind when selecting Speakers. Also to vary the type of speaker, there are 
so many people who are knowledgeable on a subject, but are not necessarily able to 
speak in such a way that can hold our interest for an hour, and enable us to, absorb and 
retain some of the information given. I do hope that you have found most of the Speakers 
in 2017/18 held your interest and maybe even made you feel good. 
 
During the last year we have learned about the experience of helping others, which often 
enables people to live a full, happy and worthwhile life, shown by a policeman, the crew 
member of a lifeboat and a residential care home employee. On another occasion we 
admired the adventurous nature of a lady, who being made redundant in her fifties set off 
to Turkey where she had previously only visited briefly once and made a new life for 
herself. 
 
We learned that animals and nature can help humans. This was illustrated by Holly the 
guide dog who changed her owners life. The history of gardens and how our visits to them 
lift our moods and give a feelgood factor, as well as inspiring us to get outside and improve 
our own gardens and general health. 
 
The importance of History was made clear by Mike Trendall, showing our local Churches 
and their differences which were brought about by the different people that have invaded 
and shaped our culture and opinions. We learnt from Peter Lawrence one of your favourite 
speakers, the Royal influence on London through the ages. 
 
Several of you have learnt a new method of painting, after being enthused by another of 
our speakers. We have been educated on types of musical instruments. And very 
importantly on the types of foods, herbs, minerals, sea salts and the effects on the 
wellbeing or not of our bodies. 
 
Finally your opinion on the various subjects covered will always be welcomed by me, good 
or bad. If you have a particular item you would like to learn about, or indeed if you have 
heard an interesting speaker that you think we would all like to hear, do please let me have 
your input it is always of value. 
 
6. Election of Officers 
 The following members were elected for the stated positions 
Chair: John Long 
Secretary (Membership Secretary): Jan Barrington 
Treasurer: unfilled 
Committee members:  Maggie Richardson (Speakers Secretary) Jane Monks, Mary Long, 
Margaret Cobbold, Corrie Mould and Di Stagg. 
John Hardy remains as Webmaster 
 
7. The next AGM will be held on Tuesday 16th April 2019. 
P.S History report 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


